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Over the past year the new VP of operations has facilitated the following. 
NOTE: the building is in fair repair with some rough and aged areas that we are actively pursuing to bring upto 
today's standards. This includes the lobby, office and bathroom area. 
 

• The roof over the North end of the building has been replaced. This includes the removal and 
replacement of all the plywood and shingles  

• The props room sump pump has been replaced  
• Both change rooms, respective bathrooms and the crossover have been completely demolished. 

Renovations continue to be worked on by volunteers (Grand re-opening/unveiling date to be 
announced) 

• A topographical survey of the building a respective connected property has been completed to aid with 
facilitation of lobby and vestibule renovation plans 

• Architectural drawings have been ordered with the design ideas for the major renovations of the lobby, 
office and bathroom areas to include "A jewel of an entrance way vestibule"  

• A team of paranormal investigators attended the theatre and have confirmed our suspicion that yes the 
theatre is haunted by an entity that has identified himself as  Adam, a young boy from 1897. A toy 
horse and shelf has been installed on stage left  

• Our pest / rodent infestation has been addressed with little to zero activity being noticed now 
• A second sea can at the rear of the build for storage is being investigated 

 
Thank you. 


